
 

       April 3, 2020 

BY FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

Darrell Paiz, President 

Jicarilla Apache Nation  

P.O. Box 507 

Dulce, NM 87528 

Re: Revised Gaming Ordinance for the Jicarilla Apache Nation 

Dear President Paiz: 

On January 6, 2020, the National Indian Gaming Commission received correspondence from the Bureau 

of Indian Affairs, Southwest Region Office, enclosing the Jicarilla Apache Nation’s Revised Gaming 

Ordinance (RGO) for review. The Nation’s Council adopted this ordinance on October 31, 2019. By its 

terms, it supersedes the previous Gaming Ordinance approved by the NIGC Chairman on April 11, 1994 

and amended on June 8, 2009 and July 19, 2010. The NIGC subsequently communicated with the 

Executive Director of the Jicarilla Apache Gaming Regulatory Commission, who confirmed that the 

Nation submits this ordinance for NIGC review. 

I approve the RGO, as it is consistent with the requirements of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act and the 

NIGC’s regulations. I do note, however, that in several sections the RGO uses the term “Investigative 

Report” rather than “Notice of Results.” The NIGC has confirmed with the Nation’s Gaming Regulatory 

Authority that in those instances, the Notice of Results is the intended document, not the Investigative 

Report, and that the Gaming Regulatory Authority submits the Notice of Results as required. 

Additionally, the RGO provides that the Nation will follow all NIGC regulations pertaining to 

background investigations. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Maria Getoff, Senior Attorney, at 202-632-7003.   

 Sincerely, 

 

E. Sequoyah Simermeyer 

 

E. Sequoyah Simermeyer 

Chairman 
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